
Advent can be a busy sea-
son filled with gatherings 
and events that bring joy 
to our lives.  In the church 
even with all our seasonal 
events is first a season of 
preparation and waiting.  
One of my favorite stories 
around the Nativity is that 
of Simeon and Anna.  It is 
found in the second chap-
ter of Luke’s account.   

Dear Friends, 

 I saw a bumper sticker 
the other day, one I’m 
sure you’ve seen many 
times. “Jesus is coming 
look busy!” My first 
thought was I don’t think 
the folks at our church 
need to be reminded of 
this especially this time of 
the year!  If Jesus were to 
return during the next few 
weeks he would find the 

members of the Congre-
gational Church of Laconia 
very busy!  Take a look at 
your calendar.  How many 
functions to you have be-
tween Thanksgiving and 
December 25th? How 
many days have you 
written down some event 
or other?  How many eve-
nings are you going to be 
out?  Its Christmas what 
else can we say! 
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Dates & Meetings 
Dec. 1  5:30 pm Advent Family     

         Potluck Dinner    

Dec. 2  Noon Confirmands Mtg  

Dec. 4  6:30 pm Membership  

         Committee Mtg 

Dec. 5  6:30 pm Outreach  

         Committee Mtg 

Dec. 6  2:00 pm Christmas Tea 

Dec. 11  7:00 pm Property &  

         Finance Committee Mtg 

Dec. 12  6:30 pm Deacons Mtg 

Dec. 13  2:00 pm Snow Date Tea  

         5:30 pm Advent Soup Dinner 

Dec. 14  1:00 pm Communication  

         Team Mtg 

Dec. 16  4:00 pm Christmas  

         Pageant 

Dec. 18  7:00 pm Worship & Music 

Dec. 19  6:30 pm Church Council  

         Mtg  

Dec. 20  5:00 pm Stewardship Mtg 

         5:30 pm Advent Soup Dinner 

Dec. 23  Snow Date (Pageant) 

Dec. 24  5:00 pm Christmas Eve  

         Worship 

         10:30 pm Preludes  

         11:00 pm Worship 

          

 

Stitches  of Love  meets every 

Tuesday at  7 pm 

Choir practice is every  

Thursday 7 pm 

Bell Choir practices every Sunday 

10:45 am 

 

December 1, 2018 
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They speak of the pa-
tience of Job, I marvel at 
that of Anna!  And to 
wait in expectation like 
Simeon is a remarkable 
thing as well.  I would 
like to cultivate such 
traits in my personal life 
but I wonder about 
starting this spiritual 
discipline in December!  
Yet, what better time to 
live a time of expectant 
waiting then the season 

 with the Advent wreath, 
if you have one, or 
pause long enough real-
ly enjoy your Christmas 
tree or whatever holiday 
decorations you place 
around your home.  If 
you have to put it on 
your calendar! 

Wishing you the many 
blessings of the Season! 

of Advent?  I would en-
courage you to enjoy 
the season with all the 
festivities and fun.  And 
in the midst of it all find 
some time to just be.  Sit 
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Be a child’s Christmas Angle - Are you looking to help a family for Christmas?  Lakes Re-
gion Community Services Family Resource Center will have an “Angel Tree” trimmed 
with beautiful ornaments. Each ornament has wish-list items and ages for children in the 
families they serve. This year, there are a hundred more children that they would like to 
help. Stop by the Family Resource Center anytime at 719 N. Main Street to get your or-

Note From Paula and a Thank You Note 

stranger; I was embarrassed by my own impatience 
and reminded of the importance of simple acts of 
kindness.   
That is just one of the reasons I love this time of 
year.  It’s a time when I take the time to think about 
all the things I’m grateful for and for taking extra 
time to read and contemplate a new Advent devo-
tional.  It all reminds me of the meaning of Christ-
mas; love, hope, joy and peace for all. Sometimes 
that means being patient; sometimes it means sac-
rificing; sometimes it means sharing and caring for 
others. Oh that we could all live everyday with the 
spirit of Christmas in our hearts. 
 
Thank You from Paula and Bill – Bill and I would 
like to express our gratitude for the thoughtful gift 
of gift cards to three local restaurants that the 
church gave us as an expression of your apprecia-
tion for the extra effort I put in while awaiting Rev. 
Neil’s arrival.  Many of you know I love to eat out so 
they will definitely be put to good use. 

Welcome New Members 

{ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ 
On October 28, Janet Janke, Henry and Nancy Bird, and Miriam Baker become members or our church, and 
they have shared the following information. 

Janet Janke retired from working on Long Island, New York, in 2006. New Hampshire has been a favorite va-
cation spot with her children for over forty years, and she now resides in Laconia. Janet wants us to know 
she has felt welcome in our church, and feels honored to have become a member. She states that the church 
is “always out there helping people, and now is my turn to return the favor. My church is now part of my 
family.” 

Nancy and Henry Bird moved to the Taylor Community over two years ago. They originally lived in Plymouth, 
NH, and were members of the Plymouth Congregational Church, UCC.  Both grew up in the Plymouth area, 
but over the years have lived in various locations. Henry’s career was in law enforcement for 35 years. They 
are the parents of four sons and one daughter, and have thirteen grandchildren. 

Miriam Baker transferred her membership to our church after relocating to Laconia. Originally from the Mid-
west, she is a daughter, sister, Mom, mentor and volunteer, and has served in many capacities over the 
years – educator, Sunday School Superintendent, international PTA president, choir member, commissioned 
Stephen Minister, along with several other community – based programs. Her interests include reading, 
writing, civic participation and sports, and she states she is eager to add value to the community.   

It was just before Thanksgiving when I was letting my 
bah-humbug attitude rear its ugly head.  The outdoor 
Christmas Decorations were going up before Thanks-
giving even started, yet I wasn’t seeing much of the 
spirit of Christmas yet.   I was abruptly reminded that 
in reality it was my attitude that was getting in my way 
of seeing the “Spirit of God” all around me. 
I was in my rushing mode going to the store when sud-
denly the car in front of me stopped short.  I won-
dered what he was doing and I admit I was a little an-
noyed.  Then I saw a person struggling to cross the 
street in the cold and wind and realized that the man 
in front of me was being compassionate and 
thoughtful….waiting for the person struggling with just 
a light coat on to cross the street!  
In my hurried state of mind, I stopped for a moment 
and gave thanks for the safety of the person crossing 
the street and for the man who lived out the true spirit 
of love and compassion in his life that morning.  My 
heart was filled with joy at the thoughtfulness of this 



Stitches of Love  

Donates to Santa Fund 
 
{ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ {ŀƴŘȅ .ǊŀƛƭƭŜǊ 
 
Each fall, the Santa Fund distributes warm 
winter clothing to families in need.  Through-
out the year, the Stitches of Love group 
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Advent  Family Potluck Dinner 
Saturday, December 1   
5:30 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. 
Food, fun, and fellowship!  What better 

way to prepare hearts and minds for the season of 
Advent?  Everyone is invited to partake in the annu-
al Advent Family Potluck Dinner.  Festivities begin at 
5:30 pm in Church Hall. Come enjoy holiday craft 
activities, caroling, and Andy Giovanni’s fabulous, 
home cooked spaghetti and meatballs. Please bring 
your favorite holiday salad or dessert for our pot-
luck dinner.  We look forward to sharing the joys of 
the season with each of you!   

Christmas Pageant Sign up - Sunday, De-
cember 9 
Pageant Rehearsal - Sunday, December 16 
10:45 a.m.  

Pageant - Sunday, December 16 4:00 p.m.  
Snow Date - Sunday, December 23 4:00 p.m.  
All members and friends of the Church are invited to 
participate in our annual celebration of Jesus’ birth. 
Sign up at Coffee Hour on the Sundays up to Decem-
ber 9 or contact Diane at tinkhams@metrocast.net. 
The more the merrier! We can always use more 
sheep, angels and shepherds of all ages. Please be 
there to sing and share white gifts! 

Advent Soup and Study 
Thursdays, December 13 and 20th  
5:30 - 7 p.m.   
Gather in Church Hall for a light dinner 

of soup, bread and dessert prepared and served 
by members of Diaconate.  A variety of wonderful 
soups are offered each gathering.  December 13 
we will be exploring and reflecting on several Ad-
vent hymns -  discovering the wonder and hope 
found in the music of the season.  Then on De-
cember 20 we will be exploring and reflecting on 
several Christmas hymns - discovering the joy and 
love found in a few special Christmas hymns.  

Christmas Eve worship will be at 5:00 
p.m. and 11:00 p.m. with 10:30 Prel-
udes.   

                   Christmas Tea 
                   Thursday, December 6 2:00 p.m.  
                   Snow Date December 13 2:00 p.m. 
                   All women are invited to tea in the  
church hall with a Christmas program. 

Poinsettias is a festive way to 
beautify the sanctuary during the 
Christmas season. The church will 
again be selling 30 Poinsettias for 
$20.00 each. You can take one 
home or leave it for a shut-in but 

please leave them through Christmas Eve. The 
church pays $12.50 for each plant and the extra 
$7.50 goes to buying extras, to be given away. 
Contact the office 524.0668 to purchase one or 
see Warren Clement or call 520.7650. 

Christmas Poinsettias  

Help send a OneLife Student to a year of High 
School and buy a box of Hallelujah Toffee!  Linda 
Tunnicliffe will be selling it at church on Sundays 
December 9 and 16. $10 for 1/2 lb. and $20 1 lb. 
You can also call Linda at 524-5049 to purchase 
the toffee. The money is used to pay for a year of 
school, books and Christian mentoring camp.  
Each student costs $1,000 per year so help sup-
port by buying a gift that keeps on giving and 
tastes GREEEAT! 

Hallelujah Toffee 

mailto:tinkhams@metrocast.net
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Congregational Church of 

Laconia 

United Church of Christ 

18 Veterans Square 

Laconia NH 03246  

 

Phone: 603-524-0668 

www.laconiaucc.org 

Senior Pastor: 

              Rev. Neil Wilson 

neil@laconiaucc.org 

 

Associate Pastor: 

            Rev. Paula B. Gile  

paula@laconiaucc.org 

Be on the look out for 

Pastor Neil’s 

welcome video on 

the home page of 

our website 

          Editor-in-Chief:  

                      Camille Gibson 

churchoffice@laconiaucc.org 

Christmas Trees and Dorcas Fund Starting December 1st, Ed and 
Lou Ann Darling will be selling Christmas trees at 276 White Oaks 
Road here in Laconia across from the Harrington’s big Yellow Barn. 
Most trees are $35 and $10 from each sale will go to the Dorcas 
Fund. They will be open Saturdays 10:00 to 4:00 p.m., Sundays 
11:00 to 4:00 p.m. until Christmas! 

Your donation to the Dorcas Fund goes to help those in need in 
the local area. It is a Pastor’s Discretionary fund that is administered by the pastors and 
the office staff.  The Diaconate has set up clear guidelines for the use of the fund to 
assist with emergency electric shut-offs and emergency heating fuel during the winter, 
and gas funds to help patients get to out of the area medical appointments. Last week a 
woman came into the office in a little panic. She had a doctor’s appointment in 
Plymouth in 30 minutes and she had asked everyone she knew for gas money to no 
avail. They may have gotten to the appointment a little late but with the assistance of 
the Dorcas Fund her daughter was able to get to her appointment.  The envelopes are in 
the pews or you can earmark your check the memo line on a check “Dorcas” so that we 
can continue to help our neighbors.  

Change for the Church 

What a Gift ~ What a Legacy!  

Where did that $24,000 in the budget come from? It was a gift from a sweet, kind and 
compassionate man whose passion for justice and peace came from his strong faith in 
God.  

It was just about one year ago that we celebrated the life of Paul Shenk. Paul cared 
deeply about this church, the people, and the ministries. He cared about the message of 
God’s love for all people; he cared about Jesus’ lessons of justice and peace; he cared 
about making sure that others had similar opportunities as he did to learn and grow on 
their faith journeys. He wanted it not only for today but for tomorrow and tomorrow’s 
tomorrow too. 

Paul left this generous gift in his will to this church community, that we may continue 
the work he was so passionate about: the work of justice, peace and sharing God’s love 
with all of God’s children. 

Paul lived his life following Jesus’ teachings and in his death he left a legacy that 
contributes greatly to the continuation of his dreams and hopes for the world.  Yes, 
$24,000 is an amazing gift - but it is more than that - it is a gift that will keep on giving.  A 
gift that contributes to changing people's lives. THANK YOU PAUL! What will your faith 
legacy be?    

Oh Christmas Tree! And the Dorcas Fund 

 Early deadline for 

Tower Tidings 

January Issue  

Submit your articles 

            by the  

  Dec. 17  

{ǳōƳƛǧŜŘ ōȅ 5ƛŀƴŜ ¢ƛƴƪƘŀƳ 

Our young people decided that they want the Children’s Offering to support water pro-
jects through World Vision. Lots of adults also took containers home and have returned 
their full containers on Sunday morning and took home an empty one. The CHANGE 
FOR THE CHURCH containers can be returned in the following ways: 1) give them to one 
of the kids or adults on their way to Faith Formation on Sunday mornings, 2 ) put them 
in the offering plate on Sunday mornings, or 3) drop them off anytime at the Church 
Office. Thank you for helping to bring clean and close water to people who need it! 


